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Twenty-eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time ï Year B 
 The Gospel of this week, Mark 10:17-30, teaches us not to let earthly things prevent us from becoming 
disciples of the Lord, but rather to use them for our own good and the good of our brothers and sisters. 
 A rich man came to Jesus because there was something that he still did not have.  What he did not have 
was eternal happiness, which nothing could buy.  Sadly, the answer he got from Jesus was not what he was 
looking for.  At first, he claimed that he kept all the commandments.   Then, Jesus spoke of the trouble in his 
heart, his wealth - the stumbling block that kept him away from God.  He was so attached to his wealth.  So 
when Jesus challenged him to give up all he had and make God his sole possession, he became sad.  
 Why did he walk away from Jesus with sadness?  Clearly because his heart and mind were attached to 
the earthly treasure rather than God.  He did not want to use his earthly treasure to help others.  He thought that 
in doing so he might lose everything he had!  He tried to find happiness and security in what he possessed rather 
than in people he helped, served and loved. 
 Once Jesus said: ñFor where your treasure is, there also will your heart be.ò (Matthew 6:21)  Truly, 
what we need the most for our life here and after is the Lord himself; He is our highest treasure.  Giving up 
things to have the Lord as our treasure is not a sorrowful act rather the greatest joy.   
 We have our reason to believe that Jesus does not worry much about wealth as such.  But Jesusô concern 
is attachments and obstacles that prevent people from opening their hearts and souls for Him. Clearly when 
Jesus spoke to the rich man about giving up wealth, He knows earthly attachment was this man's problem.   
 ñGo, sell what you have, and give to the poor and you will have treasure in heaven; then come, follow 
me." (Mark 10: 21) 

           Fr. Phi Nguyen 
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PLEASE CONSIDER A GIFT TO THE 
CHURCH THAT PAYS YOU BACK 

 A Charitable Gift Annuity is a great way to make 
a gift to the Church and receive fixed payments for 
life...benefiting you today and our parish in the 
future.  You can schedule payments according to 
your financial needs, and enjoy immediate and 
future tax benefits, including a federal income tax 
deduction for a portion of your gift, if you itemize.  
Also, a portion of each annuity payment will be tax
-free (through life expectancy).  The funds 
remaining after your lifetime will support Holy 
Child Jesus Parish as designated by you. 
 Contact Krystina M. Campbell, Planned Giving 
Officer at 312-534-5404 or 
kcampbell@archchicago.org. 

THE WOMENôS CENTER BABY BOTTLE PROJECT 
 

Our parish continues to  
participate in the Baby Bottle 
Project benefitting The 
Womenôs Centers of Greater 
Chicagoland.  This non-profit 
organization directly assists 
mothers and families 
experiencing crisis pregnancies 

by offering emotional, financial, material and spiritual support 
through counseling, clothing and monetary provisions, prayer and 
other aid.  By Godôs grace, The Womenôs Centers have saved over 
40,000 babies, and their mothers, from abortion since opening in 
1984. 
 Please take a Baby Bottle home with you this weekend, fill it with 
your spare change, and return it the weekend of October 23rd & 
24th. 
 This is a simple, but crucial fundraising effort for The Womenôs 
Centers.  Please note, the Baby Bottles cost almost $1.00 per bottle 
and are recycled afterwards.  So, please return upon completion of 
the project.   
 Thank you for helping defend life, and remember to keep all pro-
life undertakings in your prayers. 
 If you are making a donation by check, please make check payable 
to The Womenôs Center.  You can also go directly to the website: 
GoTWC.org or call 773-794-1313 to donate. 
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